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Lions, 
I have begun my journey of being your DG. The month 
of July has been a busy month. 
 I did miss not being able to go to the 
International Conference and meeting the other DG 
from around the world. They have a ceremony of 
being sworn in as a group and having our elect ribbon 
pulled.  
 
I started my DG year with a couple of club visits to 
install new officers. I visited Michiana and Crown 
Point, and it was great to meet members of their clubs. 
Then we had our first Council of Governors meeting at 
the Hilton Gardens in Merrillville. It was great to start 
our day with the pulling of our ribbons. This was a 
ceremony that would have taken place at the 
International Conference. The meeting was chaired by 
our very own district 25A CC/IPDG Mitchel Semans.  
 
       I thank all who attended my Banner night, which 
was put on by my home club Lowell Lions Club. They 
did an awesome job with the venue, the meal, and the 
entertainment. A special mention to Lion’s Amanda 
Thacker, Mel Goldman, Manny and Connie Frausto, 
Chuck Furlong and Vickie Cullen of the Lowell Lions 
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Club for their hard work and putting together a successful evening. The 
entertainment by the Piper Henry Wesseler was informative and enjoyable. 
 
      This year our International Presidents (IP) slogan is “United in Kindness 
and Diversity” so I ask you all to show kindness to all you meet no matter who 
you meet. In Lions we work for the betterment of others in our everyday lives, 
whether it be collecting glasses, hearing aids, passing out food or meals, raising 
funds for scholarships. All that we do is an act of kindness to help others.  
During this time of COVID-19 we are going to find it more difficult to hold 
our normal fundraisers. We will need to be more inventive on how we  raise 
funds to continue helping those within our communities. As Lions we always 
rise to the challenge and overcome the challenge. 
 
Our District has sadly lost over 50 members during the last year. With your 
help I am hoping to reverse this decline and add new members. I want to send 
out a challenge to each club to add a couple of new members this year.  
 
I ask you all as Lions to do an act of Kindness within your community. Let’s be 
kind to all and help our fellow Lions and new Lions spread kindness. 
 
Yours In Lionisum, DG Will Farrellbegg 

L-R IPDG Mitch Semans,  Doug Lozier, D.G. Will Farrellbegg, Martha 
Farrellbegg, PID Linda Tincher 
 
District	25A	Banner	Night		
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District 25-A Banner Night 

John Yelkich, Lowell Lions Club President 
 

Will	Farrellbegg,	former	Lowell	Lions	Club	President,	celebrated	becoming	District	Governor	
for	Indiana	Lions	Clubs,	District	25A,	Friday,	July	17th,	with	a	formal	dinner	at	Signature	

Banquets	in	Lowell,	Indiana.		The	evening	included	the	passing	of	the	Governor’s	banner	from	
previous	Governor	Mitch	Semans,	recognition	from	several	current	and	past	Indiana	

Governors	and	a	special	honor	from	Will’s	home	Lions	Club	in	Lowell.		95	guests	attended	the	
Banner	Celebration	and	witnessed	Will	being	presented	with	the	Melvin	Jones	Fellowship	for	
his	service	to	the	community.		The	Melvin	Jones	Fellowship	was	created	in	1973	and	takes	its	
name	from	the	founder	of	Lions	Clubs	International,	Melvin	Jones.		Past	Lowell	Lions	Club	
members	Mel	Goldman,	Paul	Palmer,	Ron	Wietbrock	and	Leon	Morrow	have	also	been	

honored	with	the	Melvin	Jones	Fellowship. 
					In	response	to	being	asked	if	he	would	like	to	make	a	statement,	Will	said;	“If	I	had	to	say	
just	one	thing,	it	would	be,	‘We	serve	through	kindness.’		To	quote	Mark	Twain,	“Kindness	is	a	
language	which	the	deaf	can	hear	and	the	blind	can	see”’.	

Top	left:	MD25	District	Governors	L-R		Jim	
Querry,	Kenneth	Williams,	Will	Farrellbegg,	
Roger	Cash,	Brian	Thomas,	Ken	Faulkner,	Mike	
Ambler.	Best	of	luck	on	your	year	of	service	
District	Governors!	
	
Top	Right		L-R	Doug	Lozier,	Linda	Tincher,	Nick	
Xinopoulos,	and,	Patrick	Rodriguez.	
Congratulations	PDG	Pat	Rodriguez!		
	
Bottom	left:		L-R	Doug	Lozier,	Linda	Tincher,	Nick	
Xinopoulos,	Patrick	Rodriguez,	IPDG	Mitchell	
Semans	
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Top	Left:	L-R	Wendy	Semans,	Mitch	Semans,	D.G.	Will	
Farrellbegg,	John	Yelkich.	The	passing	of	the	gavel!		
	
Top	Right:	L-R	Ron	Wietbrock,	D.G.	Will	Farrellbegg,	Mel	Goldman,	
Paul	Pal.	Congratulations	DG	Will	on	your	Melvin	Jones.		
	
Middle	left:		L-R	Bob	Block,	Brenda	Block,	Doug	Lozier,	Cathy	
Lozier,	Martha	Farrellbegg,	D.G.	Will	Farrellbegg,	Linda	Tincher,	Vern	
Tincher,	Gretchen	Xinopoulos,	Nick	Xinopoulos	
	
Middle	Right:		P.I.D's	L-R	Doug	Lozier,	D.G.	Will	Farrellbegg,	Linda	
Tincher,	Nick	Xinopoulos	
	
Bottom	Left:		L-R	Bob	Burger,	Liz	Meschede,	D.G.	Will	Farrellbegg,	
Martha	Farrellbegg,	Brian	Burge	
	
	
	



August	District	25-A	Newsletter		 	 August,	2020	

District	25-A	 	 	 5	

 

The	Indiana	Cyber	Lions	have	homemade	masks	available	for	
purchase.	The	best	part	is	they	have	Lions	Masks.	If	you	would	
like	to	order	visit	their	website	below.	They	are	sharing	a	portion	

of	the	proceeds	with	Leader	Dog.		
https://www.indianacyberlions.org/shop	
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Top	Left:	The	Lake	Station	Lions	were	instrumental	in	the	
process	of	getting	a	Safe	Haven	Baby	Box	for	the	Town	of	Lake	
Station.			
	
Middle	Left:	Please	Say	a	Prayer	for	Chesterton	Lion	Mike	
Baranko.	
	
Middle:	The	Westville	Lions	had	a	Candy	Day	on	July	25th!	It	
was	hot	but	it	was	a	successful	candy	day,	they	raised	over	
$1400.	
	
Middle	Right:	Chesterton	Lions	Scholarships	
		
	
Bottom:	The	Lowell	Lions	had	a	very	successful	car	
show/cruise.	They	had	135	cars.	Below	is	a	picture	of	the	cars	
lined	up	down	the	street.	There	also	is	a	picture	of	Leann	and	
Lion	Mike	Ceiga	and	Lion	Rick	Karlson	setting	up	the	cruise	
night.	Unfortunately	the	other	cruise	nights	have	been	
cancelled	due	to	Covid.	

Get	Well	Mike	Baranko	
Lion	Mike		of	Chesterton	Lions	
has	suffered	a	Stroke	and	is	
recuperating	at	his	daughter’s	
home	in	Illinois.	He	is	doing	better	
physically	but	needs	to	see	a	
Neurologist	to	determine	the	
extent	of	damage.	He	will	be	
there	at	least	until	the	end	of	
August.	If	you	wish	to	send	Lion	
Mike	a	get	well	card,	his	address	
is:	
Mike	Baranko,	c/o	Susie	Thome	
781	Willis	Street,	Glen	Ellyn,	IL	
60137	

	
Chesterton	Lions	Scholarship	Winners	
for	2020	
This	year	our	club	awarded	three	$1000	
Scholarships	to	graduating	seniors	from	
Chesterton	High	School.	
The	winners	are	Olivia	Johnson	(Lion	
DJ’s	granddaughter),	Madalyn	Figg,	and	
Peyton	Westphal.	
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Welcome	New	Members:	
	

Bass	Lake:	Melissa	Long		
	

Kouts:	Thomas	Williams	
Sponsor:	PDG	Dennis	Brown	

	
Lowell:	Vicky	Cullen	

Sponsor:	Connie	Frausto		
	

South	Haven:	
Debra	Dudek		
Jamaica	Rice	

	
	

Members	that	have	completed	their	
service:	

GORDON	M	DIBBERN	
Winamac	Lions	Club	

Pictures		
Top	Left	and	middle	:	South	Haven	
Lions	Club	-packing	care	packages	for	
essential	workers	who	have	worked	
hard	providing	food	to	those	in	
need.		Thank	you	to	the	Portage	
Township	Food	Pantry	and	South	
Haven	Salvation	Army	for	all	you	do.	
		
	
Bottom:	The	South	Haven	Lions	Club	
serving	and	participating	in	the	4th	of	
July	Parade.	They	passed	out	candy	
and	Lions	Club	information.	
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Being	a	Lion	is	important	to	our	community,	our	clubs,	Lions	
International,	to	ourselves,	and	to	our	families!	We,	as	Lions,	make	a	
difference	in	so	many	lives!	Vision,	hunger,	environment,	and	
diabetes	are	some	of	the	causes	we	support.	Whether	we	notice	it	or	
not	we	are	helping	to	be	a	change	that	our	world	so	desperately	
needs.	I	have	a	3	½	year	old	and	he	loves	going	to	Lions	events	with	
me.	You	can	ask	him	what	the	Lions	do	and	he	will	respond	“They	
Help	People”.	He	came	up	with	that	on	his	own,	watching	us	serve	at	
many	events	and	listening	to	our	meetings.	As	Lions	we	are	helping	to	
teach	our	children	and	grandchildren	the	importance	of	giving	back.	
Lions	is	a	great	family	to	be	a	part	of.	You	never	know	who	is	
watching	you	so	continue	to	serve	your	club	proudly!	
Members	of	the	Hamlet	Club	had	a	pleasant	surprise	during	their	4th	
of	July	cookout.	There	was	a	cookout	at	IPDG	Mitchell	Semans	and	
Lion	Wendy’s	house.	During	the	cookout	the	children	disappeared.	
The	kids	had	formed	a	mini	Lions	Club	and		were	holding	a	meeting	
which	included	the	pledge,	moment	of	silence,	old	business,	and	
service	projects.They	even	organized	a	roadside	cleanup	which	is	
pictured	to	the	right.		CC/IPDG	Mitch,	Lion	Wendy,		and	Lion	Tiffany	
have	definitely	have	taught	their	kids	right!	-Lion	Whitney	
 

The	Hamlet	Lions	Club	would	like	to	thank	all	of	the	area	clubs	
and	members	that	supported	them	at	their	Monday	Night	
Dinners.	There	were	members	from	different	clubs	at	each	
dinner.	On	the	July	20th	dinner	there	were	at	least	6	different	

clubs!	Thank	you	so	much	for	your	support.	
	

Picture	to	the	left:	The	Hamlet	Lions	cooked	up	some	delicious	
fair	food	the	last	three	Monday’s	in	July!	They	had	burgers,	

bbq	pork,	hot	dogs,	and	chicken	tenders.	The	fairs	might	have	
been	cancelled	but	if	you	went	to	the	dinner	you	got	to	

indulge	in	the	fair	food!	

Brian’s Trike race is cancelled for 2020 due to 
COVID. Lion Pat Hettinger, who is in charge of the 
event got clarification from Jim Durst that the 
campus will remain mostly shuttered until 
January.  Given lack of availability of the campus 
and supporting infrastructure, we must take a 'rest 
year' from the Trike Race.  In the context of the 
greater coronavirus pandemic and its effects on 
schools and social distancing, this is the responsible 
decision.   
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Virtual	Coffee	Talk	with	Leader	Dog	

Wednesday,	August	5th	at	9:30am	EST	
		

Join	us	August	5th	for	our	monthly	chat	
over	coffee!		
This	month	we	are	thrilled	to	introduce	you	
to	Leader	Dog’s	Director	of	
Programs,	David	Locklin!	David	has	so	
much	to	share	with	us	about	the	exciting	
things	happening	on	our	campus.		
		
As	always,	the	conversation	will	take	place	
over	a	Zoom	call	and	there	is	also	an	option	
to	dial	in	by	phone.	You	will	hear	from	
David	and	have	an	opportunity	to	
ask	him	questions.	We	hope	you’ll	join	
us	for	this	one-hour	chat!		
		
To	RSVP	please	reply	to	this	email	
(melissa.aupperle@leaderdog.org)	or	call	
me	at	248-218-6221	and	I’ll	send	you	a	link	
to	the	Zoom	meeting.	
		
If	you’ve	never	used	Zoom	before,	I’ll	be	
happy	to	talk	with	you	about	how	it	works	
and	make	sure	you	are	able	to	join	before	
the	event.			
		
I	hope	to	see	
you	VIRTUALLY	on	Wednesday,	August	
5th	@	9:30am!	
Have	a	great	week,	
		
Missy		
		

Make	sure	you	submit	club	
photos,	events,	fundraisers,	
flyers,	and	anything	else	you	
would	like	to	have	in	the	
newsletter	by	the	30th	or	31st	
of	the	month!		
We	have	some	amazing	
clubs	within	the	district	that	
are	very	active.	I	would	love	
to	include	your	club	in	the	
newsletter.		
	
You	can	email	me	info	at	
wls.whitney@gmail.com	or	
text	me	info	to	
219.393.8913.	
	
Thank	you,	
Lion	Whitney		



August	District	25-A	Newsletter		 	 August,	2020	

District	25-A	 	 	 12		

LCIF		
	
I	know	a	lot	of	clubs	are	not	meeting	right	now.	Some	are	sporadically	meeting,	whatever	you	are	
doing	is	great.	I	would	like	to	let	you	know	that	PDG	Randy	Greer	is	a	co-coordinator	with	me	for	the	
district	in	LCIF.		This	allows	us	to	split	up	the	visits	and	responsibilities.	I	know	that	we	have	to	do	
things	differently	because	of	COVID-19.		
You	can	invite	one	of	us	to	either	your	club	or	zone	meeting,	so	that	we	can	tell	you	what	LCIF	is	
doing	in	these	trying	times.	LCIF	needs	your	personal	and	or	club	donations.	Please	help!	
One	of	us	will	be	contacting	you	to	let	you	know	how	much	money	you	have	in	your	LCIF	account.	
That	way	you	can	name	a	Melvin	Jones	fellow	or	see	how	close	you	are.	It	is	always	nice	to	present	
a	Melvin	Jones	to	a	Lion.	If	you	have	any	questions	please	give	one	of	us	a	call.	
	
LCIF	is	helping	with	COVID-19.	They	also	are	helping	with	many	other	services	too.	Disasters	are	still	
happening	around	the	world,	for	example	in	Japan	some	parts	received	15	inches	of	rain	in	less	than		
six	short	hours.	A	$100,000	grant	was	given	to	Japan	immediately.		
	
Here	is	an	example	of	a	district	A	grant	that	is	in	the	works.	
District	25-A	Eyeglass	Recycling	and	Vision	Services	applied	for	a	Standard	Grant	with	LCIF,	for	the	
grant	total	of	$76,130.	
The	funds	will	be	used	to	purchase	a	2020	cargo	van	and	trailer,	(3)	S12R	Plus	Optix	cameras	and	(2)	
lens	meters.	
The	cargo	van	and	trailer	will	be	used	to	pick	up	used	eyeglasses	in	Indiana	and	surrounding	states,	
and	taken	to	the	Eyeglass	Recycling	Center.	
In	Wanatah	Indiana,	and	from	there	they	go	to	the	Westville	Correctional	Center	to	be	cleaned	and	
computerized	for	taking	on	missions.																																																																																											
The	Plus	Optix	cameras	are	used	to	test	the	eyes	of	children	6	years	of	age	and	under.	A	very	
important	program	for	early	detection	of	any	eye	problems.	And	the	lens	meters	are	used	by	the	
offenders	at	the	Westville	Correctional	Center	to	read	the	script	of	the	used	eyeglasses,	then	
bagged	and	put	into	the	computer.	
As	you	can	see	by	these	examples	LCIF	funds	are	used	throughout	our	country	but	also	our	district.	
These	funds	do	make	their	way	back	to	us.	Please	reach	out	to	myself	or	PDG	Randy	Greer	to	learn	
more	about	LCIF	and	invite	us	to	a	meeting.		
	
Thank	you,	 
PDG Dennis Brown	

	

	

	



August	District	25-A	Newsletter		 	 August,	2020	

District	25-A	 	 	 13	
	


